
AGING COMMITTEE & YOUTH COMMITTEE 
Joint Meeting Minutes held on May 15, 2023, via Zoom Conference at 7:30 pm 

(Pending Committee Approval) 

 

PRESENT 

Julia Gomez, Chair, Youth Committee Rita Pochter-Lowe, Member, Aging Committee 

Leona Teten, Member, Youth Committee Lee Chong, Member, Aging Committee 

Sergio Villaverde, Member, Youth Committee Georgia Santiago, Member, Aging Committee 

 

ABSENT 

Margaret Donato, Member, Aging Committee  

 

GUEST 

David Gellman, BXCB8 Member Ramdat Singh, BXCB8 Member 
Naqi Cruz (CCRB)  Eleanor Geagan (KHCC) 
Lisa Daub Myra Joyce 

Beth Levin Barbara Kail 

Imani Missouri  Tameika Kennie  

Miryam Rabner Judith Green 
 
 
 
Meeting called to order 7:35 pm by J. Gomez 

 

1. Introduction of Committee Members and Guests 

 

2. Approval of Youth Committee Minutes: April 2023 – Unanimous approval 

 

3. Approval of Aging Committee Minutes: March 2023 – Unanimous approval 

 

4. Chairperson’s Report – Yankee award  we received two applications that due to timing were sent 

directly to the Yankees. For the Comeback kid award, we have not received any applications we have 

pushed the deadline back to June 3rd. This is this the first joint meeting. It was discussed in the last youth 

meeting that we do these meetings semi regularly over the next year to see how w merged committee 

would work. In the discussion of the chairs report most were in favor of joint meetings and can see a 

space where join initiatives would be helpful. Additionally, there was discussion that intergenerational 

events and initiatives are already happening. 

 

5. Intergenerational Programming 

The Y has intergenerational programing, RFS (?), career days, Kingsbridge Heights has some programs 

that serve all ages, more programs/people that attend, more outreach that can be advocated for.  

Action item – reach out to the relevant attendee and follow up regarding current or desired 

intergenerational programing 



6. New Business – None  

 

7. Old Business –  

Resource fair – not successful this year. The Youth committee will pick dates in the June meeting and 

work backward from there. 

8. Discussion of Ongoing Joint Meetings – Overall consensus was that it is unclear how successful or how 

these meetings will work moving forward. Committees agreed to meeting again October 16th to have 

another meeting. Each committee will commit to keeping intergenerational items on their agend a for 

September and reaching out to their relevant organizations regarding current or desired intergenerational 

programs. Lisa Daub suggested that both committees take up Memoria Grove as an intergenerational 

project for the fall.  

 

There was a motion by L. Chong, seconded by S. Villaverde to adjourn the joint committee meeting. 

The motion passed unanimously 

 

9. Adjournment – 8:24 PM 
 

 

 

 

Submitted by: 

Dr. Julia T. Gomez 

Chair, Youth Committee 

 


